MACA Minutes May 1, 2018
The meeting was called to order at HCI Community room by President Kurt Meier at 7 pm.  Directors in attendance were – Janet Steiner, Pat Feghali, Bill Moran, Jenny and Russ Ferneding. Officers in attendance were – Kurt Meier, Frank Obermeyer, Tom Abare, and Sue Zimmerman.

Police Report: Sgt. Davis and Officer Chilton reported. In April there were five auto break-ins: 1004 Hatch –nothing taken, 901 Hatch-Cell phone, I-pad x2, headphones (vehicle was unlocked), 1130 Fuller- $2 taken, 1118 Fuller- nothing taken. Auto thefts- 1108 Fuller Jeep Grand Cherokee taken (keys left on driver’s side door). The Jeep was recovered 3 days later abandoned in the District 3 area and 1107 Wareham Jeep Cherokee taken –this started out as a theft from auto. Another vehicle the owner owns was broken into and the key to the Jeep was taken. The theft was caught on video by Towne Properties and now has an investigator on the case.  The police have a plan to cover the area. There is continuous work on the homeless situation. If you see or experience something suspicious call 765-1212 if it is not an emergency, or call 911 if immediate help is needed. Sometimes the person banging on your door in the wee hours of the morning may not seem like a threat, but could have some other problem that could use police help. Don’t wait until after the fact.  Two other thefts – one was butterfly taken from Krohn-arrest made, and 508 Baum –a fire hydrant was taken a witness observed 2 individuals remove it and put it in their vehicle.
Approval of Minutes: Chuck Curran moved to accept April’s minutes; Jim Horrigan seconded. Minutes approved.

President’s Report: Kurt Meier… The volunteer of the month was the Brecount Family for doing Clean Up in the snow.  The For Sale signs on the Carney curve should be removed because they are on City property. The Revitalization of the Business District continues. One project is making Pavilion a wedding walk. Designs are in process. Two restaurants are coming to the Hill in the near future. The Greater Eden Park Strategic Plan will be meeting in early May.  Dutch Cambruzzi and Graeme Daly reported on Adams Edge (Elsinore and Wareham). The construction is slated to start in the near future which should take 18 months. Dutch said he will try to keep the mess and traffic problems down to the minimum. There will be 64 luxury apartments with 90-100 off street parking spots. If a problem arises, contact Graeme Daly (manager) at AE.GRAEME@GMAIL.COM.  
Vice-President: Frank Obermeyer… Frank thanked those who were responsible for the community picnic last weekend; it was a great success.

Committee Reports:

Planning and Development: Steve Vogel wished success to the Adams Edge. He said that the work with Dutch and Planning and Development members was excellent. His committee in the next 3-4 months will be working a general principles document for dealing with zoning appeals. The aim is to have consistency.  A question was raised about creating a place for outdoor community gatherings. The speaker was under the impression one was in the offing, but that doesn’t seem to be so. 
Treasurer’s Report: Tom Abare reported two new lifetime and two new annual memberships. Ads from the Grapevine-$700, Donations of $1,000 each from Hixson and Baldwin for Cinema in the City were received. $50 went to the Attorney General to make MACA and MABA legal entities. Thanks to Debbie Weinstein for the MABA information. Also an installment was paid to Human Nature.

MABA: Sue Zimmerman reported for Pres. Barb Timmins. Since we planted the pansies in March, we have moved the summer planting to June 2. Meet at the Monk statue at 9:30 if you want to plant or do some mini-clean up. Next MABA meeting is May 8th at Tohi Tearoom at 6:30. For more information contact barbara.timmins65@gmail.com.
Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Jenny Ferneding reported that she was able to get ODOT to clean up the ramp from I-471 to Martin Drive. It does look so much better. She also reported that the garbage from the homeless on Baum Street has been cleared. If the garbage problem comes back, contact FixitCincy.com.  The more reports the faster the problem can be handled.

Membership: Jim Horrigan- For new people Jim explained that annual membership is $10 and lifetime is $100. There is also a corporate membership. Jim added that the HCI Golf Outing is June 16.  Business and community teams are forming. The golf scramble is at California and includes lunch. There will be a steak dinner at Immaculata. For dinner only cost is $20 (for the non-golfers).

Neighborhood NSP Program: Terri Abare – no report

Business Guild Meeting: Maryellen Horrigan / Janet Steiner.  Amigos should be opening in 30 days. Business Guild membership is rising.  The Guild has placed a 4 page ad in City View – book that is placed in hotel rooms. There is a bit of Mt. Adams history along with the businesses. M.O.T.H. (Music on the Hill) Festival is slated for Aug 19. Art Walk is in question; maybe a fall date.
Grapevine: Maryellen Horrigan/Sue Zimmerman. We are on deadline for the summer issue.  One article will be on Curb Your Dog- it isn’t enough to pick up the poop. Please don’t let your pet urinate on the flower beds… If you owe money please pay up. We need the Cinema poster.

Community Life: Pat Feghali- Community picnic was a success. The Cinema in the City events are on Fridays- June 8 Sandlots with Comet Bluegrass All-Stars, July 13 Elf with Sound Body Jazz Orchestra, and August 10- Labyrinth with Jake Speed and the Freddies.
 Margaret Mock is team captain of the Cincinnati Neighborhood Games. The Opening Ceremony and Parade of Neighborhoods is July 21 at Washington Park.  Events are around town July 22-28.  Currently Margaret is looking to fill teams. For more details email Margaret – mgmock59@gmail.com.  We need people to walk in the parade and carry our banner. Last CNG competition Mt. Adams came in 17th out of 52 neighborhoods.
Red Bull Soapbox Derby is coming back to Mt. Adams.  Frank wanted to give a special thanks to Andy Shank for all the work he does with the website. 

C.I.P/ Civic Development Projects: Russ Ferneding…Nothing to report

New Business:

Jim Steiner – Mt. Adams Walks are back …1pm Sundays May-November, $10 a person. Go to mtadamscincy.org; click on tours.

Sue Zimmerman – Pilgrim Chapel will be having a Garden Party for members and the community on Sunday, June 3 at 11:45. Come meet the new pastor, Dave Schwab.

Tina Russo- HCI Festival is August 3 &4. Same as last year with scavenger hunt, international food, games. The silent auction will open online the week before the festival. Ava Koren is in charge of volunteers. 
Vanessa Henderson- CRC After School Day Camp will be ending.  Summer Day Camp for Children 5-12 registration is going on now $134.50 per week- we accept ODJFS vouchers. SDC begins May 29-August 10 with hours 7 am to 6 pm. CPS will provide free breakfast and lunch.  Aquatics will offer lifeguard classes at Bush May 29- June 2. Please contact Aquatics at 513-357-7665. June 1 Vanessa will meet the life guards for Mt. Adams Pool at LeBlond and May 31 the guards for Bush at Bush Pool. Neighborhood Games will have qualifier events at Bush June 9 10am- 1pm for Mt. Adams and Walnut Hills. 50 Plus Cincy Celebration May 16 at Fountain Square – music, dancing, fun activities, and free lunch. For free lunch please register at aarp.org/Cincinnati or call 877-926-8300. CRC will offer City wide Bingo on May 7 at Mt. Washington Center 11am to 2pm. Please contact Senior Department at 352-4020. CRC Center Membership –seniors $10, adults $25, young adults $10, junior $2. Cards are valid at all CRC Recreation. More information log on to www.cincyrec.org
Brian Frank- There was a problem on Eggleston with noise. Can’t event be located further from residents? It was suggested when this happens call 765-1212 while the noise is happening.

Final Hearing on the B&B’s run by Michelle Campbell is June 21 at 9 am and 2 Centennial Place, room 500.  
Maureen Webb- MAYC   The Yacht Club will be having a Derby Day event at Bow Tie Café May 5 -5:30 to 8:00. There will be a hat contest and a bow tie contest.  May 16th there will be a Garden Party at Blind Lemon 5:30 -8:00. June 9 Celebrate MAYC 15th Anniversary (RSVP) on B&B Riverboat Cruise. June 10 the Blessing of the Fleet 12:15 at Celestial and Hill.
Bob Works proposes the Hill play Pickle Ball. He is going to be exploring possibilities after talking to Vanessa Henderson.

Chuck Curran moved to adjourn and Maryellen Horrigan seconded.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55.

Submitted by 

Sue Zimmerman
